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I have always loved teaching.  I taught pre-school classes and was a substitute teacher while attending graduate school.  Although I enjoyed teaching younger students, I longed for a more intellectually stimulating environment that would challenge me as an individual as well as an instructor.  I will never forget the first time I taught a college class.  I was nervous and excited all at once.  When I left the classroom, I felt like I was flying.   To have students learn and understand what I am teaching is thrilling.  I consider myself a sponge. I want to soak up as much knowledge as possible.  I can’t think of a better place to accomplish this than the classroom.   Although as the instructor, it is my job to pass on my knowledge, through the exchange of ideas and meeting new people I am furthering my knowledge as well.

My views about teaching and learning are evolving with each new class I teach. I am constantly re-evaluating my teaching methods to improve myself as an instructor. For example, the first time I taught American National Government, grades were based on the traditional midterm and final examinations.  Since then, I have incorporated writing assignment, Internet assignments, watching films and encouraging extra credit for attending a political event.   If I had to describe myself in one word I would say energetic.  I am very lively and put a lot of energy into everything I do.  I try very hard to make my lectures exciting. It is not always possible, but I attempt it.  In fact, when lectures are boring and not so lucid, I make a note to myself to go over that topic again to look for ways to improve that lecture.

My major goal is to provide a learning environment for my students. My mission is to expose my students to the political process in the context of its relationship to them-meaning I want them to ask as they are learning what's the point and why does it matter to me?  In order to do this, I employ a proactive teaching style that incorporates lively debates, humor and technology.   First, I encourage interactive classroom learning. I engage students individually during class by asking and answers questions.  My down to earth personality and teaching style makes students comfortable enough to ask me any type of question.   In each of my classes, I relate real-world applications to the issues we are discussing. I try to use examples that would interest my students. For example, I was teaching American Government to a multi-racial group of students at a community college when the KKK was scheduled to march in a nearby town--ironically when we were discussing civil liberties.  We had a very lively discussion about freedom of speech. Second, I promote one-on-one discussions outside of the classroom.  If a student needs help or wants to debate an issue, my door is always open.  Third, I use the Internet to facilitate learning.  Especially in introductory classes, I want to show my students what information is readily available—that being politically aware is not as hard as one might think.   In addition, when I teach a course, I create a web page that contains the syllabus, assignments and other information making information accessible. 

In short, I want my students to walk away from my class having a better understanding of government. I want them to be able to watch the news or read the paper and understand what the overall subject is.  I want them to think about what effect government has on them and what they can do to either support or try to change it. I want my students to be open-minded and to look at both sides of issues before making judgments.  I want to provide my students with the skills and desire for knowledge that will serve them well beyond my classroom. 

